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ST. REMY CATHOLIC CHURCH ~ RUSSIA, OHIO www.stremychurch.com  

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
FOR JANUARY 26—FEBRUARY 3 

 
26 Sat: 5:00 p.m. Floyd & Frieda Monnin Family   
27 Sun: 7:30 a.m. Clarence & Romania Ranly 
 9:00 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the Family 
 11:00 a.m. Special Intention 
28 Mon: 8:15 a.m. Pat Pax 
29 Tues: 8:15 a.m. For Vocations 
30 Wed: 5:45 a.m. Traditional Latin Mass 
 5:45 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 6:15 p.m. Paul Cordonnier (Birthday) 
31 Thurs: 8:15 a.m. Nick DeMange 
 3:00 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 3:10 p.m. Children’s Eucharistic Adoration 
 7:00 p.m. Confession (Father Fox)  
01 Fri: 7:00 a.m. First Friday—Marion & Emily Grillot 
 7:00 p.m. Traditional Latin Mass 
02 Sat: 8:15 a.m. First Saturday—Special Intention (J.F.) 
 9:00 a.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
 3:30 p.m. Confession (Father Fox) 
         5:00 p.m. Paul & Patricia Francis 
03 Sun: 7:30 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
 9:00 a.m. Living & Deceased Members of the 
  Frank & Anna Arling Family 
 10:30 a.m. Confession (Father Fox)  
 11:00 a.m. Carl & Keith Broerman 
 

Your words, Lord, are Spirit and life. 
                ~From today’s Psalm 

MINISTRY SCHEDULES  
FOR THE WEEKEND OF FEBRUARY 2-3 

 
SERVERS 
  5:00 p.m. Jessica Colby & Isabella Magoto 
  7:30 a.m. Sheldon Pohlman, Jacob Schmitmeyer, 
 Jordan Meyer 
  9:00 a.m. Adam Hoehne, Michael & Sam York, 
 Ben Bohman, Aiden & Zane Shappie 
11:00 a.m.  Gavin George & Evan Monnier 
LECTORS 
  5:00 p.m. Bill Francis 
  7:30 a.m. Kathy Pinchot 
  9:00 a.m. Pam DeLoye 
11:00 a.m.  Henry Cordonnier 
DISTRIBUTORS 
  5:00 p.m. Linda Grogean 
  7:30 a.m.  Colleen Gehret 
  9:00 a.m. Chris & Donna Tebbe, Mark Harris 
11:00 a.m. Kathy Nichols, Louie Francis, Josh Pleiman 
USHERS FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY 
  5:00 p.m. John Grogean, Don Cordonnier, Doug Francis, 
 Jeff Monnin 

  7:30 a.m. Roger Meyer, Dusty Meyer, Phil Stickel, 
 Charles Voisard 

  9:00 a.m. Josh & Felix Francis, Dave York, Jeff Hoehne 

11:00 a.m. Eric Voisard, Rodney Counts, Mike Stueve, 
 Ken Elsas   
COLLECTION COUNTERS: Connie Guillozet & Michael Mayer 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is held every Thursday 
from 9:00 a.m. to 8:30 p.m.  Benediction, the closing of 
Adoration, is held at 8:30 p.m. 
 

WEEKLY RECONCILIATION SCHEDULE 
     Wednesday:  5:45—6:10 p.m. 

Thursday: 3:00—4:00 p.m., 7:00—8:30 p.m.  
Saturday: 9:00—10:00 a.m., 3:30—4:45 p.m. 
Sunday: 10:30—10:50 a.m. 
 

REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETINGS: 

 Knights of Columbus—3rd Monday of the month (February 

18) at 8:00 p.m. in the Rectory Basement. 

 Children’s Adoration—every Thursday from 3:10-4:15. 

 Pastoral Council—4th Tuesday of every other month (March 

26) at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory basement. 

 St. Vincent de Paul Society—2nd Monday of the month 

(February 11) at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center. 

 Catholic War Veterans—3rd Wednesday of the month 

(February 20) at 8:00 p.m. at the CWV Hall. 

 Patriotic Rosary—will be prayed every Tuesday at 7:45 a.m., 

as well as on the 1st Friday of the month  (February 1) 
following the 7:00 a.m. Mass. 

 Blessing for Expectant Mothers—will take place in church 

following the 11:00 Mass on the first Sunday of the month. 

READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 
 

This Sunday: Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10 Third Sunday 

   1 Cor 12:12-30  in Ordinary Time 

   Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21 
 

Monday: Heb 9:15, 24-28  St. Thomas Aquinas 

   Mk 3:22-30 
 

Tuesday: Heb 10:1-10 

   Mk 3:31-35 
 

Wednesday: Heb 10:11-18 

   Mk 4:1-20 
 

Thursday: Heb 10:19-25  St. John Bosco 

   Mk 4:21-25 
 

Friday:  Heb 10:32-39 

   Mk 4:26-34 
 

Saturday: Mal 3:1-4  The Presentation 

   Heb 2:14-18  of the Lord 

   Lk 2:22-40 
 

Next Sunday: Jer 1:4-5, 17-19  Fourth Sunday 

   1 Cor 12:31—13:13 in Ordinary Time 

   Lk 4:21-30 
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THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME JANUARY 27, 2019 

Biting our tongue on social media. Last weekend there was a frenzy on social media – I am sure you heard about 

it. A short, carefully edited video, circulated online, which purported to show some Catholic high school students behaving badly at the 

March for Life. Suddenly these boys and their families were in the midst of a feeding-frenzy of outrage. Then, just as fast, new infor-

mation put the whole thing in a very different light, and the boys who were painted in a horrible light turned out to have been largely (if 

not entirely) victims.  
 

Parallel to this was the rush by so many, high and low, to denounce these boys. They were ripped to shreds everywhere, including in the 

major media. It was especially disappointing how quickly their own school, and diocese, threw them under the bus. But within a day, a 

lot of people were deleting their published comments, and some at least had the decency to apologize. Many more still need to apologize, 

in my opinion. 

 

Here’s the challenge for you and me: Think twice about venting your spleen online, based on some photo or 

video someone shares with you. And then think twice again. Ask yourself: does the world really need to know what *I* think about this? 

Here’s the shocking truth: no, the world really doesn’t need my opinion, or yours. Yes, we have the right to speak out, but that doesn’t 

mean you have to jump right in. Surely the world can wait until more facts are known. 
 

You and I can’t control what CNN or prominent opinion-givers do. But let’s you and I do some real soul-searching about what we are so 

ready to post online. Sometimes the best thing to do is to keep your yap shut. 

 

The March for Life is a safe, joyful, and prayerful event. All this said, I want to reassure everyone 

about the annual March for Life. I have lost count of how many times I’ve attended, but between 20 and 30 times. Law enforcement is 

professional, courteous, and smart in how they protect the rights of everyone.  They work to keep counter-protesters in a different area to 

avoid problems. I walked with our folks from St. Remy, all high school- or college-aged men and women. We prayed the entire way, and 

people around us were either praying, singing, or offering positive cheers. There was nothing unsafe. Of course, it is always possible to 

run into someone who is hostile and offers jeers and insults – but then, that can happen right here in Russia, in our high school gym.  

 

What to do? Whether confronting obnoxious fans at a basketball game or heated rhetoric from political opponents, it is both 

Christian and smart to keep your cool and bite your tongue. When I attend our sporting events, I am obviously a high-profile fan. I’ve 

had my picture show up on Facebook, which is fine. But be aware: nowadays, any one of us could have a picture or video of us showing 

up online. It’s a harsh reality that all of us had better wake up to.  Parents need to help their kids to think through how they use social 

media, and think ahead of time about what images or videos they post, particularly of themselves and their friends.  
 

My rule? I always and only cheer FOR our team, never against anyone else. Think about it: this isn’t the Reds or the Bengals.  We’re 

talking about kids! And the people “on the other side” are our friends and neighbors. And it’s a game. Our kids will not always have the 

higher score, but they can always come out of a competition with more character, having given their all, and having made fast friends, 

both with their own teammates and yes, the opposing team, too. Hey grown-ups! Let’s set a better example for our kids. Keep cool and 

keep it positive.  

 

Bad weather, good Catholics. Last weekend we got slammed with a lot of ice and snow, and I wondered how many 

would make it to Mass, especially the early Mass. Attendance was down some, but it seemed to me that it was mostly our more senior 

parishioners who sensibly stayed home rather than risk dangerous falls. Meanwhile, both our own walks and lots were cleared promptly, 

especially notable given the circumstances. From what I could see, people were working to clear the roads right away, as well. These 

township and village folks are our neighbors and parishioners, and I hope they caught up on sleep. Thanks to all involved! 

 

A question for all 7:30 a.m. Mass-goers: On January 1, the Solemnity of the Mother of God, our first Mass was 

pretty lightly attended.  No surprise, as it was New Year’s Day, and there’s nothing wrong with sleeping in.  Yet, it makes me wonder if 

it would work to have only a 9:00 and 11:00 Mass on that day.  This would only be for New Year’s Day.  Please let me know if this 

would be a hardship. 
          —Father Fox 
             pastor@stremychurch.com 

             (937)526-3437 
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The family receiving the TRAVELING VOCA-
TION CHALICE this Sunday is Steven and 
Regina Schulze.  The family receiving it the 
week of February 3 is Nick and Stephanie Ful-
lenkamp.  Please pick up the chalice from the 
table inside the rectory door after Mass on 
Sunday, and return it to the same place the 
following Friday. 
 

HAVE YOU VISITED OUR LIFE LIBRARY IN THE BACK 
OF CHURCH LATELY?  Our LIFE Committee provides a 
wide variety of informative, educational, and entertaining 
books and videos about all kinds of topics that are available 
for anyone to borrow— FREE!  Please note that, due to 
space considerations, the pro-life materials have been 
moved to the parish office bookshelves.  If you’d like to ac-
cess them, stop by the office during normal hours or con-
tact the staff to make special arrangements. 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THE 
ANNUAL RIGHT TO LIFE GARAGE 
SALE AT ST. REMY HALL!  The date 
for this year’s sale is March 21-23.  
Please begin to set aside good used 
clothing and household items that you 
would like to donate.  Information about 

drop-off times for donations and the workers’ schedule will 
be coming in a few weeks. 
 
ELIZABETH’S NEW LIFE CENTER is looking for energet-
ic, self-motivated volunteers to assist with special events, 
primarily banquet set-up and tear-down.  If you have 4-8 
hours to volunteer your time for a one or two day period in 
April, September, and/or October, they could use your help!  
Please contact Lori at lernest@elizabethnewlife.org or 
(937)226-7414 for more information. 
 
THE CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL (CMA) kicked off 
last weekend throughout our archdiocese.  This appeal 
provides funding to St. Rita School for the Deaf, our retired 
priests, our seminary, Catholic charities and social ser-
vices, evangelization efforts, and campus, hospital, and 
prison ministries.  Please be generous as always. 
 

“Discipline is doing what needs to be done, when 
it needs to be done, when we don’t want to do it.” 
     ~Bobbi DePorter 

Just a reminder that this Friday, 
February 1, is FIRST FRIDAY.  For 
the benefit of all the students, Mass 
will be celebrated at 7:00 a.m.  A 
traditional Latin Mass will be cele-
brated at 7:00 p.m.  To honor the 

Sacred Heart of Jesus, please make an effort to attend 
Mass on this day if your schedule permits.   

EVERY FIRST FRIDAY OF 
THE MONTH, St. Remy’s 
will be having a prayer vigil 
in Church.  Please prayer-
fully consider participating in 
this prayer vigil for all or part 
of the evening as we im-
plore God’s mercy upon our 
families, our parish, our 

country, and the world.  Feel free to come at any point 
throughout the vigil as your schedule allows. 
The schedule is as follows: 
 
  6:00 p.m. ~ Scriptural Rosary & Confessions 
  7:00 p.m. ~ Holy Mass in honor of the Sacred Heart 
                     of Jesus (First Friday) 
  7:45 p.m. ~ Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament with 
                     communal prayer of the Nine Offices of the 
                     Sacred Heart of Jesus 
12:00 a.m. ~ Office of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
  7:45 a.m. ~ Benediction 
  8:15 a.m. ~ Holy Mass in honor of the Immaculate Heart 
                     of Mary (First Saturday) 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN MORE 
ABOUT THE CATHOLIC FAITH in order to 
be of more help to your parish, family, or 
friends?  Are you seeking a new career in 
ministry?  The Lay Pastoral Ministry Pro-
gram (LPMP) offers classes and hands on 
training in theology and ministry.  The Athe-
naeum of Ohio (our archdiocesan semi-

nary) also offers non-degreed certificates, graduate level 
certificates, and a Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry 
(MAPM).  Those who participate in these programs serve 
the Church in many ways—as teachers, deacons, pastoral 
associates, directors of faith formation, hospital chaplains, 
youth ministers, prison ministers, catechists, and volun-
teers.  Select classes will be offered in McCartyville.  To 
learn more, contact Deacon Hal Belcher at (419)305-5486 
or HBelcher001@woh.rr.com. 
 
ST. DENIS CHURCH IN VERSAILLES IS SPONSORING  
A TRIP TO THE SHRINES OF ITALY from November 4-
14.  There will be an informational meeting about this trip 
on Monday, February 4 at 7:00 p.m. in the church base-
ment.  For more information, please call 526-4945. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE INTENTIONS OF THE 
HOLY FATHER FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY 

 

Universal Intention:  That young people, 
especially in Latin America, follow the exam-
ple of Mary and respond to the call of the Lord 
to communicate the joy of the Gospel to the 
world. 


